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__________________________________________________________ The IRS recently issued the
attached information letter regarding reporting and depositing of backup withholding
amounts attributable to regulated investment company ("RIC") dividends declared in
October, November or December and paid in January of the following year. Pursuant to the
Code 852(b)(7), such dividends are treated as paid by the fund and received by the
shareholder on December 31, of the first year. According to the letter, the obligation to
backup withhold arises in January when the dividend is actually paid. The amount withheld
must be deposited in January and reported on Forms 945 filed for the year including the
date of payment. The letter indicated that it is inappropriate to complete the Form 941 (or
945) for the first year showing the backup withholding amount as being withheld when the
dividend is not actively paid until the next year because the mismatch between reporting
and depositing the backup withholding would cause the IRS to assert penalties for failure to
timely deposit the withheld amounts. We will keep you informed of further developments.
Peter J. Cinquegrani Assistant Counsel-Tax Attachment
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